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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

The Faction Sports Carnival will take place over two days. On both days all students 
are to wear their sports shorts with faction shirt. 
 

Day One – Wednesday 10th April 2019, includes the throws, jumps and long track 
events.  Only selected students in Years 1 to 6 will compete and lists of competitors 
are displayed in the wet areas.  Events begin at 9am.  Students who are not 
competing will attend their usual classes. 
 

Parent help is crucial to the running of this day as I ask any parent who can help to 
email Mrs Schelfhout on christine.schelfhout@cewa.edu.au 
 

Day Two – Friday 12th April 2019, includes the short track and team events.  Students 
will participate in a sprint and at least 3 team games.  As this is a combined carnival 
this year students in years 1 to 6 will participate all day.  Pre Primary students will 
participate until the lunch break, after which they will return to class. 
 

At 8.40am students will go to their class as usual. Class teachers will then bring their 
class to the faction bays to start the carnival by 9.00 am. 
 

On this day there will be only one meal break, being an early lunch. Students will 
need to bring their recess in a separate bag clearly marked with their name on it and 
they will be allowed to eat their recess in their faction bays. At lunch time students will 
be dismissed to eat their lunch in their usual lunch areas under the supervision of 
school staff.. After eating students will return to their faction bays.  Please note that 

there will be no lunch orders available from The Packed Lunchbox on this day. 
 

Students will need to bring a water bottle and their hat to the bay. These items must 
be labelled with the first name and your child’s surname.  With over 100 students in 
each bay unnamed items can easily be lost. We encourage all students to be 
SunSmart and apply sunscreen before they leave home. Sunscreen will be available 
in the bays for students to reapply throughout the day. 
 

Once again we will be using a timing gate system to determine placings. Parents are 
asked to keep clear of the finish line so this system can run efficiently. Once students 
have been placed, recorded and presented with ribbons parents are then welcome to 
congratulate their children. 
 

We are looking for some parent helpers to come at 7.30am on the morning of the 
carnival (Friday 13th April) to help Frank set up the tents.  If you can help, please let 
the office know. 
 

Due to duty of care regulations, parents are not permitted in the faction bays 

during the carnival. 
 

Wishing you all a wonderful week. 
 
God Bless, 

 
Greg Green 
Principal 

MESSAGES FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2019 PUPIL FREE 
DAYS 

 
Term 2: 

Monday 29th April 
Term 3: 

Monday 22nd July 
Monday 26th August 

Term 4 
Monday 14th October 

Upcoming 

Events 
 

ü Enrolment for 1st 
Communion Mass: 
Sat 23 March @ 6pm 
Sun 24 March @ 9am 
 

ü Annunciation of 
the Lord: 
Mon 25 March 
 

ü Interschool 
Swimming 
Carnival: 
Tues 26 March 
 

ü Mass: 
Year 4G & PPG 
Fri 29 March @ 9am 
 

ü School Photos: 
Tues 2 April (KG to Yr6) 
Wed 3 April (KB) -  
 

ü Assembly (1G): 
Thur 4 April @ 2.15pm 
 

ü Stations of the 
Cross: 
Frid 5 April @ 6pm 

Thank You…. 
Thank you to Mrs Schelfhout 
for coordinating a great faction 
swimming carnival. 

mailto:admin@stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au
http://www.stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au/
mailto:christine.schelfhout@cewa.edu.au


 

 
 

 

A prayer for Christchurch 
 

God of love, 
you always care for us. 

Today we pray for people in New Zealand who are in need of 
our prayers. 

Comfort all those who are sad. 
Bless doctors and nurses looking after injured people. 

Strengthen families in need of care and support. 
 

Keep us safe and happy in the week ahead. 
May we always bring love and peace into our classrooms, 

playgrounds, families and neighbourhoods. 
May we always keep our friendship groups open, making sure 

everyone feels included. 
 

In the name of the Father and of the Son and  
of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen 
 

 

SCHOOL FEES 
 

An annual account has been posted and is due in full by the due date or the instalment dates of 
Friday 26th April 2019 and the 2nd Instalment Friday 27th September 2019. 
 

It is important for all parents to know that St. Anthony’s stand ready to support all families, 
especially those for whom fees are a concern.  Please contact the Principal, Greg Green or 
Administrative Officer, Amanda Shaw whenever fees are a problem.   
 
 

Direct Debit Payments:  Those families already on direct debit have been sent information with 
their fees with a suggested amount.  Please complete the direct debit form enclosed with the fees 
and return it to the school office. 
 
 

Full Family Details Data Sheet – The record of your child/dren’s ‘Full Family Details’ has been 
sent home with the Annual account.  This is the most up to date details the school has on record.  If 

required please make any changes to this sheet in RED PEN and return it to the school office by 
the due date so we can update our records. 
 

MCEETYA Update – Students in Years 1, 3 and 5 have been sent a MCEETYA update form with 
the school fees. This form needs to be completed and returned.  Parents would have been 
completed this form a number of years ago and it now needs to be updated.  Please return this 
form by the due date, so we can update our records. 
 

3 Year Old Kindergarten Fees:   The 3 Year Old Kindergarten fees are due today – Friday 22nd 
March 2019. 
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ST ANTHONY’S SCHOOL 

ABSENTEE LINE - 9294 5535 
 

 

If your child is going to be absent from school, parents are asked to ring the Absentee Line on 9294 5535 by 
8.30am on the day of absence and leave the following information: 
 
ü Full Name of Student 
ü Year/Class (eg 1G) 
ü Reason for absence and expected length of absence 
ü Your name and relationship to the student 

 
!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ Řǳǘȅ ƻŦ ŎŀǊŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƴƻǘƛŦƛŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƻŦ 
their absence, you will be notified via an SMS that your child has been recorded as being absent.  On receipt 
of the SMS, please contact the school office to confirm their absence.  All absences will need to be followed 
up with a written note to the OFFICE, or an email sent to admin@stanthonysgreen.wa.edu.au 
 

All absences require a written explanation for auditing purposes. 
 
LATE ARRIVALS 
 
If your child is arriving late to school, they require to be signed in at the school office the by the parent/carer. 
 
STUDENT APPOINTMENTS 
 
Children who need to leave the school during school hours (eg: for appointments with doctor, dentist etc) 
need to be signed out at the school office by the parent/carer and then Signed in when the return to school 
from their appointment.  
 
CHANGE OF CONTACT DETAILS 
 
Please notify the school of any changes to contact details including changes to emergency details and 
medication conditions. 
 

Thank you in advance for your support in this matter. 
 

 

MEDICAL CONDITIONS/EMERGENCY DETAILS 
 

The school should be made aware of students who are taking special 
medication or suffering from allergies or other conditions.  If your child 
requires the use of Asthma medication or an Epipen which requires to be 
kept at school for your child, a form needs to be completed in the school 
office and the medication brought in for safe keeping.  Please see Aurelia 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŦƻǊƳǎ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎΦ 
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SCHOOL PHOTOS – TUESDAY 2ND APRIL 2019 
 

School and family photos have been scheduled for TUESDAY 2nd APRIL 
2019 in the Parish hall.  The Kindy Blue children will have their class 
photograph taken on Wednesday 3rd April.  A pre-pay envelope from 
Midland Photography has been sent home with all students.  All 
envelopes are due back by Tuesday 26th March 2019, at the latest.  We 
ask that all parents try to reschedule any appointments they may have 
scheduled on the school photograph days.  All students are requested 
to wear their full SUMMER uniform for the day. 
 

TERM 2 and TERM 3 – WINTER SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 
Just a reminder that for Term 2 and 3 the children are required to wear their winter uniform. 
 

Girls Winter Uniform: Term 2 & 3 
School Winter Skirt with Unisex Shirt & School winter Jumper 
Black Lace up Shoes with School white socks or Navy Tights 
 

Boys Winter Uniform: Term 2 & 3 
School Winter Trousers with Unisex Shirt & School winter Jumper 
Black Lace up Shoes with School grey socks. 
 

Girls & Boys Sport Uniform 
School Polo ς worn throughout the year 
School Sport Shorts ς worn throughout the year 
School Faction Polo ς worn Term 1 & Term 3 ONLY 
Winter - School Zip Jacket and School Track pants. 
Sport shoes ς Conservative in style ς predominately black or white. 
School Sport Socks ς White 
 

Hats 
School Bucket Hat -  No Hat no Play ς All year round 
Hair accessories -  Navy, Royal blue & Gold  

Uniform Shop - Wednesday ςThroughout the day 
                         From 8:45am to 2:45pm 
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Kindergarten Enrolments for 2020 
 
If your child is eligible for Kindergarten in 2020 (that is children that are born between 1 July 2015 
anŘ ол WǳƴŜ нлмсύ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ƘƛƳκƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ {ǘΦ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ 
form A.S.A.P. which is available from the School Office or from the school website.  The Kindergarten 
operates 3 days a week and limited places are currently available for 2020.  Interviews will take place 
in Term 2, 2019. 



 

 

RE CORNER with Mrs Potts  & Ms Vranjes  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER - FIRST COMMUNION ENROLMENT MASSES – Year 4 
 

This weekend, the First Holy Communion commitment masses are held on Saturday 6pm or 
Sunday 9am at the parish.  We look forward to seeing the students and their families at the 
masses to mark the commencement of the First Holy communion preparations.  
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY – TERM 1 
 

¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ aŀǎǎŜǎΥ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ фŀƳ ŀǘ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

29 March Year 4G and PPG 

5 April Year 1G and 5G 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5th April 10:00am Year 4-6  
 

Stations of the Cross 
11th April 9:30am Year 6 will prepare 
 

 
Third Sunday of Lent 

24th March 2019 
 

Peter is thrilled to now have clean water on tap at his boarding school. Long walks to unsafe water 
sources were tiring for Peter, who is living with a disability. With more free time and fewer illnesses 
caused by dirty water, Peter can fulfil his hope of focusing on his studies, providing him with brighter 
future 

Please donate to Project Compassion 2019 and help young people with disabilities gain 

access to clean water in the Solomon Islands, providing hope for a brighter future. 

Lives change when we all give 100%! You can donate through Parish boxes and envelopes, by 
visiting www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion or phoning 1800 024 413. 

 

 

 
Next week we farewell Karen Morrish, our 
!ōƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΦ  
Karen has been part of our school community 
for the last few years and we appreciate her 
contribution during this time.  We wish Karen 
all the best for her future endeavours. 
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FACTION SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

Wow!!!!!!!!!!!!!! With treat of thunder storms St Anthony came through for us and we 
ƘŀŘ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭΦ   aƻǎǘ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƻƭ ŎǊŜǿΩ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ΨǘƛƳƛƴƎ ŎǊŜǿΩΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ Ǌǳƴ ǎƻ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅΦ  {ƛƴŎŜǊŜ 
thanks also to the staff who attended through especially through what would have been 
their morning tea and lunch breaks.  Special mention to Ms Lockyer for the hours of 
ΨōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎŜƴŜǎ ǿƻǊƪΩ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƻǊƛƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΦ  Cƛƴŀƭƭȅ ōƛƎ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ 
the students who swam.  You all earned points for your team aƴŘ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ΨǇƻƛƴǘǎΩ ŦƻǊ 
yourself by showing yourself what you can achieve. 
 
The Results wereΧ 

Laurence 643 
Jordan 616 
MacKillop 594 
Vincent 570 

 
 

INTER SCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 

The Interschool Swimming Carnival is next Tuesday 26th March 2019.  Selected students 
received a note on Wednesday 20th  March 2019.   We are the host school this year,  so 
will be in need of extra help. If you are able to help on this day please email me 
christine.schelfhout@cewa.edu.au 
 

 

FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL – Friday 12th April 2019 

(Sprints and Team Games) 
 

On Friday 12th April 2019, the students will participate in their Annual Faction Athletics 
Carnival.  Once again, this year it will be an all-day Combined Faction Sports Day for our 
junior and senior students.  This promises to be an exciting day for the children and a 
great day for mums and dads. 
 
As a sign of support for all competitors, we ask that parents refrain from taking their 
children home early but to encourage them to support their fellow students until the end 
of the carnival.  This will help to ensure that each student feels a sense of community 
support.  As we endeavour to instil a sense of sportsmanship, each student is encouraged 
to compete to the best of his or her ability. 
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STATIONS OF THE CROSS   

This very special Lenten devotion takes place every Friday  during lent  at 7.00pm .  All 

welcome. 

 

CHILDRENôS STATIONS OF THE CROSS  

Our school children will be dramatizing the Stations of the Cro ss, on Friday 5th April at 

6.00pm . On this night we also hold our annual soup night. If you are able to, would you 

please help us with a large  pot  of soup any sort, as long as it has no meat .  A Gold Coin 

donation will get you a lovely bowl of soup and bread roll. All donations going to Caritas.  

  

 ALTAR SERVER CLUB  

The first meeting of the year for all Altar Servers will be on Friday 29th March from 

6.30pm -8.15pm . Dinner will be served after Stations of the Cross. Please RSVP by Tuesday 

26th March . 

 

PAR ISH BUSY BEE  

This will be held Saturday 13th April from  8.00am -12:00noon. We will need help with 

cleaning the Church and grounds. We would also like a few people to help with providing 

morning tea & lunch. If you are able to help please put your name down on the list in the foyer. 

Thanks you for your service and may God Bless You. 

Many thanks. 

  

MAINTENANCE TEAM  

A small group of retired and semi retired parishioners meet, generally mid week, a few times a 

year, to help maintain the Church grounds and undert ake small projects. The Church site is 

very large and more help would be appreciated.  If you can spare the time and would like to 

join our group please contact the Office or Kevin Smith on 0498 669 531 . 

  

HEALING MASS  

This will be held on Tuesday 9th Apr il . This year there will be Reconciliation for the Sick 

before the Healing Mass. Reconciliation will be at 9:30am followed by the  Healing Mass 

10:ooam . Please join us after the Healing Mass for some light refreshments. 

  

PARISH RECONCILIATIO N 

Will be held  on Wednesday 10th April  at 7:00pm.  

  

PARISH BUSY BEE  

This will be held Saturday 13th April from  8.00am -12:00noon. We will need help with 

cleaning the Church and grounds. We would also like a few people to help with providing 
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morning tea & lunch. If you a re able to help please put your name down on the list in the foyer.  
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